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Summary
The third meeting of the independent Steering Group:

· updated the group on progress made on the review;

· received evidence from the two roundtables held to date;

· discussed the plan for gathering evidence; and

· discussed potential outcomes for the review including considering whether adopting a more nuanced, risk-based approach to the duty could be helpful.

Key points

· Progress made - Two roundtables have been held to date, the first with the voluntary and community sector and trade unions, the second with legal advisors to public bodies. 
· Evidence Gathering – The group were updated on the approach for gathering future evidence. Members agreed to contribute suggestions for names of individuals and organisations to involve in roundtables, site visits and written submissions from selected organisations.
· Members noted a plan to hold the following roundtables in March and April and agreed to play an active role:

· E&D practitioners and trade unions

· Inspectorates

· Private sector / voluntary sector contractors

· Senior decision makers

· Political / governance

· Discrimination lawyers

· Members were particularly interested in seeing examples of paperwork related to the duty, for example equality impact assessments, procurement forms, guidance and toolkits. Members also asked that the review team should seek quantitative evidence, e.g. numbers of judicial review cases brought involving PSED.

· Members discussed PSED’s implementation and where some concerns appear to lie, e.g. that:

· PSED may not lead to proactive promotion of equality and good consultation / engagement; 
· PSED may not lead to a joined-up approach across policy areas; 
· PSED may be interpreted in a bureaucratic, risk-averse, process-heavy way.
· There was a discussion about possible options for addressing some of these concerns. There was a presentation about adopting a risk-based approach to equality performance, i.e. one that takes account of the nature of the business a public authority is in, which might be a helpful and more nuanced way of considering the duty. There was a discussion about possible options to address concerns, some legislative, some enforcement and some administrative, none of which are mutually exclusive. There was recognition that it was too soon to form conclusions.

· It was felt that the group should return to a more detailed discussion about potential options at a later date in light of emerging evidence from the review.

